

November Newsletter 2023



Peninsula Golf Club Mark Morrow, PGA Associate/Pro Shop Manager



Pro Shop 360-457-6501 Club House 360-457-7348 824 S. Lindberg Rd. Port Angeles, WA 98362





The grass has greened up again and we're ready for more play.

First, here is a review of our last month's activities:

- Our Members' Fall Scramble took place on 10/1/23. Congrats to the team of Jim Jones, Tom Robertson, Scott Hendricks, & John Pearce as well as Greg Thomas, Terry McCartney, Al Osterberg, & Ward Dunscomb for their T-1 finishes. We had 44 players for that one.
- The Men's Club Field Day was held on 10/8/23. Our gross and net 1st flight winners were Mark Mitrovich & Mark Mast. The 2nd flight gross and net winners were Bill Evenstad and Richard Hanson. Nice shootin!

Our Upcoming Events:

- The Fall/Winter golf league season will start the week of 10/30/23. We're back up to 9 teams and close to 100 players signed up. We will accept new teams through 11/2/23. If you're just a single or have a couple people, no problem, we can add you to a team. In this league you can play anytime during the week!
- We are having a final match play event this season-the Captain's Cup, will take place Saturday,11/4/23 with a 9:30 a.m.

- shotgun. Get one more match this year and sign up. We have more details in the pro shop.
- We will have our Apple Cup golf event on Saturday, 11/25/23 with an expected 9:30 a.m. shotgun. This event is held on the same day as the Washington State @ Washington football game. It is a 2-person scramble - a fun format. So get a buddy, tee it up, then hang out and watch the game at the Clubhouse
- We have a jotform for signups here online (we can send you the link) and we have a paper copy in the pro shop - just ask.
 Anyone with a handicap, including league players, are invited to play!

We're thankful for all of our loyal golfers here at PGC.

Sincerely,

Mark Morrow & the Pro Shop Team



Peninsula Golf Club November 2023 Page 2

Military

Associate

Seasonal

TOTAL

ADMINISTRATOR NEWS

Laurie McDonald

Thanks to everyone who turned their ballots and proxies in for this year's annual election. We had a great turnout! I will be updating the board member roster soon. Let me know if you are interested in receiving a copy.

I will be sending out confirmations for the 2024 Hole Sponsorships soon and trying to fill the remaining spots. If you are interested or know of anyone who may be interested, please get in touch with me. It's a great deal, annual sponsorship is \$750 and it includes custom signage, year round advertising and 12 rounds of golf for your business use in 2024.

It's time to start planning your Christmas party and making your reservation for the clubhouse if you are interested. Please reach out to Rena in the clubhouse.

Keep in mind that board meetings are every third Tuesday at 5:00 pm each month. Please bring your suggestions and or ideas to the meeting, we encourage member input!

Just a reminder I'm here Tuesdays and Thursdays to keep your contact information up to date, add you to the cart shed waiting list, process your payments and answer your questions or concerns. (360) 452-6856.

Thanks, Laurie



Rena

MEMBERSHIP REPORT

October 17, 2023 **Applications** Michael Mathews Sngl Junior 9/30/2023 Steven Davis Sngl Assoc 9/30/2023 Resignations: Cary Coleman Sngl Certificate 9/30/2023 Nick Bahl Sngl Certificate 9/30/2023 Tracy Montellus Sngl Associate 9/30/2023 Membership Totals Certificate 118 Certificate non-resid 5 Junior 8

Ladies Club NoteS

1

30

3

165

The Ladies Club is now on "winter hours" with Wednesday gathering to play at 10 a.m.

The club met for a 9 hole scramble on Oct 18, followed by a great lunch at the clubhouse, business meeting, election of officers and presentation of the annual awards for the year.

Awards presented were:

June Gray Cup Winner, Rena Peabody; Runner-up, Dolly Burnett; July—Match Play Winner, Doris Sparks, Runner-up, Suzanne Barber; Club Champion—Dolly Burnett, 2nd Gross, Suzanne Barber, 1st Net, Ruth Thomson, 2nd Net, Becky Gundersen.

2 Person Best Ball; Marie Murata & Nan McAllister; 2nd, Dolly Burnett & Doris Sparks; Ecces May-June & July-Sept- 1st Div., Dolly Burnett; 2nd Div., Marie Murata. Most Birdies, 1st Div, Dolly Burnett, 2nd Div Marie Murata. CONGRATULATIONS LADIES!

Peninsula Golf Course November 2023 Page 3

From the President

Deborah Jacobs

Thank you everyone who took time to vote in our annual election, Directors for the next three year term were elected as follows: Deborah Jacobs, Tom Humleker and welcome newcomer, Scott Spencer.

Officers for the 2023-2024 term are as follows: (a complete list of Chairmen will be posted next month)

President - Deborah Jacobs Vice President - Tim Lusk Secretary - Gary McLaughlin Treasurer - Greg Shield

Let's be sure to "Thank" Ward Dunscomb, for volunteering so many years of service on our Board of Directors.

Ward contributed enormous guidance and wisdom to our Board, all to the benefit of the ongoing success of our Club. His skills and expertise in business and project management were a major factor in coordinating both phases of the cart path/parking lot projects and the many other projects we have completed over the recent years to improve our club; he will truly be missed.

Thank you for your continued support of our club!

Deborah, President PGC Board of Directors



CLUBHOUSE NEWS

Rena Parish

The holidays are coming up quickly and we are preparing for Christmas parties. If you would like to book your party with us please call or email me or just come by the clubhouse and get scheduled before all the good dates are gone.

Have a great Halloween. Rena and Clubhouse Staf

Donation from Pane Family

We have received a generous donation of \$10K, from the Estate of Pat Pane. Pat's nephews, Josh and Ronnie, personally presented us with a check at this month's board meeting, and shared the following brief history.

"Both Pat and his wife Edna were members of the club, and for a brief time Pat ran the Club's kitchen when he first moved to Port Angeles upon retiring from the Coast Guard, 1935 to 1955. Uncle Pat was reared in Sacramento CA. He died in Port Angeles on April 15, 1988. Aunt Edna (Fernandes) Pane was a native of the area and a bank teller. Aunt Edna died in Port Angeles in 1986."

After Pat's passing, PGC named an annual traveling tournament in his honor "The Pat Pane", (now named for John Wayne Sadler); several of our members continue to participate in this tournament.

At our next meeting, the Board will discuss how to best use and commemorate the Pane's donation, we'll be sure to let everyone know then what is decided.

We are very appreciative of the Pane family's generous donation and will find a way to put this donation into good use.

Deborah,
President PGC/BOD

Ladies News Continued

The 9-hole scramble for the day was won by Chris Anderson, Rena Peabody, & Barb Thompson. The current officers were re-elected, a great sign of support and appreciation for a job well done!!

President—Marie Murata, Vice-President—Sherry Henderson, Secretary-Gloria Andrus, Treasurer— Doris Sparks, Captain-Chris Anderson.

Thanks for all you contribute to the ladies club, it is appreciated.



November 2023



Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
				2	3	4 Captain's Cup Shotgun 0930
5	6 Clubhouse Closed	7	8	9	10	11
12	13 Clubhouse Closed	Board Meeting Committees 4 pm Board 5 pm Members Welcome	15	16	17	18
19	20 Clubhouse Closed	21	22	23	24	25 PGC Apple Cup Shotgun 0930
26	27 Clubhouse Closed	28	29	30		

Clubhouse Hours Nov 1—Nov 30, 2023

Monday Closed

Tuesday 6:30 am to 5:00 pm
Wednesday 11:00 am to 5:00 pm
Thursday 6:30 am to 7:00 pm
Friday 11:00 am to 5:00 pm
Saturday 6:30 am to 5:00 pm
Sunday 11:00 am to 4:00 pm

Editor, Sandy Granger rsgranger50@hotmail.com



Assistant Golf Professional Mark Morrow 360-457-6501: mmorrow@7cedars.com

Administrator Laurie McDonald 360-452-6856: pgclauriemcdonald@gmail.com

Clubhouse Rena Parish 360-457-7348: Call Rena to book your party or special events pgcrenaparish@gmail.com

Tory Clayton 360-457-6508 Course Superintendent